

United States Department of the Interior

NATIONAL PARK SERVICE National Capital Region 1100 Ohio Drive, S.W. Washington, D.C. 20242

IN REPLY REFER TO:

1.B (NCR-LPD)

December 29, 2015

Marcel Acosta
Executive Director
National Capital Planning Commission
401 9th Street, N.W.
North Lobby, Suite 500
Washington, D.C. 20576

Dear Mr. Acosta:

I am writing in response to your letter of December 11, 2015 regarding the proposed amendment, approved by the National Capital Planning Commission (NCPC) on December 3, 2015, to the 1974 Pennsylvania Avenue Plan (Plan).

The National Park Service (NPS) has reviewed the amendment and the NCPC's approval action and related material. In accordance with 40 U.S.C. § 6702 (b)(2)(B) and under Section V of the 1996 Memorandum of Agreement between the NCPC, the NPS, and the General Services Administration (GSA), the NPS hereby accepts NCPC's proposed Plan amendment.

The NPS looks forward to further coordination with the NCPC and the GSA regarding the development of Square Guidelines for Square 378/379. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (202) 619-7025 or pmay@nps.gov.

Sincerely.

Peter May

Associate Regional Director Lands, Planning, and Design

cc:

Gay Vietzke, Superintendent, National Mall and Memorial Parks